ARTS & CULTURE ADVISORY BOARD    CITY OF PEMBROKE PINES, FL




   April 8, 2014


The regular meeting of the ARTS & CULTURE ADVISORY BOARD was called to order by Chairman Colombo at 7:00 p.m., Tuesday, April 8,2014, at the Southwest Focal Point Senior Center, 301 NW 103 Avenue, Pembroke Pines, Florida.  Present to-wit:  Chairman Colombo, Members Freedman, Menasche, Rodney, Buckstone, Coberly; Holly Bonkowski, Liaison; and Secretary Epstein.  Absent: Vice Chairman Rosenberg, Member Hartner.  The Secretary declared a quorum present.


On a motion by Member Menasche, seconded by Member Rodney, to record and excused absence from this meeting for Member Hartner, the motion was PASSED UNANIMOUSLY.


Chairman Colombo advised of Liaison Robyn Vegas’ departure from the City, and welcomed her replacement, Holly Bonkowski, as interim liaison.  

LIAISON REPORT


Ms. Bonkowski distributed the monthly financial report, which was reviewed by the Board.  She stated that the May report would include final figures for the 2014 art festival.


Art Festival – Chairman Colombo reported she had met with Mr. Collier of the Shoppes of Pembroke Gardens and was advised that a decision would be made in August regarding holding the 2015 art festival at Pembroke Gardens.


Glass Gallery – Ms. Bonkowski read the report of Curator Menasche.  It stated that the reception for the new exhibit, “Latin Fever”, was well attended.  The next exhibit will be “Florida Bounty”, with a reception on May 27th.


Studio 18 – Preparations are proceeding for the Nigerian art exhibit and reception (on April 11).  The Chairman invited all members to attend the reception.

OLD BUSINESS


The Board discussed whether or not to establish a theme for the 2015 art festival, concluding that a theme was unnecessary at this time.  A theme might/might not be established upon determination of the poster contest winner later in the year.



On a motion by Member Rodney, seconded by Member Menasche, to eliminate selection of a theme for the 2015 art festival, the following vote was recorded:


AYE:
Members Freedman, Menasche, Rodney, Coberly


NAY:
Chairman Colombo, Member Stanley



MOTION PASSED

NEW BUSINESS


Members were advised that the Board’s annual report must be approved and tendered to the City Clerk by May 27th, for presentation at the June 4, 2014 City Commission meeting.  Chairman Colombo stated that a draft will be reviewed at the May meeting. 
REQUEST FOR FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS


The Chairman advised the Board of disrepair and need to replace of signage at the River of Grass Theatre.  She also suggested some enhancement to the entrance to the Theatre, possibly with art created by the City’s artist-in-residence.

Both items will be placed on the May agenda for research and further consideration.


Member Freedman distributed information for a program to cover the base of traffic signal boxes and poles with artwork.  Research and feasibility of such a project will also be placed on the May agenda.

ADJOURNMENT

Member Menasche moved to adjourn; Member Buckstone seconded the motion. 
The meeting adjourned at 8:35 p.m.








Respectfully submitted,








Marie L. Epstein







_______________________








Marie L. Epstein








Board Secretary
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